October 5, 1937. Coach Frank Root, Kansas State College. Hannettan, Lansas, Dear Franks Thy not schedule a couple of basketball games with your "B" team when we go to Manhattan on Jenuary 117 We could bring a few extra men, and we could play the second game with the "B" team, Our

first game would, of course, be the main go, and then fellows who dian't get in the game we could play in the second game.

I think we could get maybe the same officials to work for us as an accommodation, or we could pick some local people. I would rather have the same officials we engaged for the game to accommodate us, and I believe they would. I know if we gave them \$5.00 extra they would be tickled to death.

and when you play here in Laurence on February 7 we could do the same thing.

I will be glad to have your suggestion.

Very sincerely yours,

FCASAM

Director of Physical Education.